Chairman Cliff Hudson

Vice Chair Percy Kirk

Treasurer Claudia San Pedro

Secretary/President/CEO Mary Mélon

Board Members

Paco Balderrama Christine Berney Tana Cashion Bryan Coleman Kevin Gordon **Brent Hensley** Charles Holland Tim Johnsen Rusty N. LaForge Tim McLaughlin Cristina F. McQuistion Willie Morales Xavier Neira Cathy O'Connor Sarah Roberts Teresa Rose Crook Glenna Tanenbaum Valerie Thompson Miles Tolbert Gary E. Tredway

Past Chairs

Stanley Hupfeld

Advisory Board

Mark Burson Jason Constable Valerie Couch Nic Durham Frank Franzese Sharron Jackson-Glover Nathaniel Harding Christina Hoehn Gene Hopper James Johnson David Kimmel Joy LaBar Jenny Love Meyer Steve Merchant Myron Pope Tony Shinn Nathan Shirley Tommy Thompson Brooke Townsend Subha Varahan Richard Walford Johnny Whitfield, Jr.

Ex-Officio Members

Drew Dugan David Holt Paula Lewis Sean McDaniel



October 26, 2018

Dear OKCPS Board of Education and Superintendent Sean McDaniel,

On behalf of The Foundation for Oklahoma City Public Schools, please accept my sincere thanks for your consideration of the renaming of the OKCPS Administration building the *Clara Luper Center for Education Services*. The message that this change will send is significant and aligns with our goals for equity and unity throughout the district and our community.

Clara Luper was a courageous and strong woman who stood up for, and provided a voice for so many in our city and country. She valued education and served as a teacher for OKCPS, making this renaming even more special.

Thank you for making this visionary leader a part of OKCPS's public history. It is meaningful now and will remain so for years to come.

Sincerely,

Mary Mélon President/CEO